
July 20, 2015 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
Board of Supervisors 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
City Hall, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

Attached is one copy of a proposed resolution authorizing the Director of Public 
Works to enter into an agreement with the State of California Department of 
Transportation (CALTRANS) for Operation and Maintenance of Bus Rapid Transit 
Facilities on State Route 101 (Van Ness Avenue) and approving said Agreement.  

The City will be constructing Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Facilities including, but not 
limited to, dedicated bus lanes, passenger platforms, and landscaping on Van Ness 
Avenue (State Highway Route 101) within the City and County of San Francisco.  The 
San Francisco County Transportation Authority sponsored this project and the City’s 
work will take place pursuant to a Caltrans issued Encroachment Permit.  The 
Freeway Operations and Maintenance Agreement for Bus Rapid Transit Facilities on 
State Route 101 (the “Agreement”) clarifies the obligations of Caltrans and the City 
for operation and maintenance of BRT Facilities associated with the Van Ness 
Corridor Transit Improvement Project upon completion. 

The following is a list of accompanying documents (1 set): 

• Proposed Resolution 
• DPW Order No. 183762 
• Operations and Maintenance Agreement 
• Exhibit A plan drawings delineating the BRT Facilities to be constructed 

within the State right-of-way 
• State Cooperative Agreement No. 04-2229 between the San Francisco 

County Transportation Authority and Caltrans to convert existing traffic lanes 
on Van Ness Avenue, Route 101, into dedicated bus lanes. 

The contact person for this proposed legislation is Ramon Kong of the Infrastructure 
Division, who can be reached at 415-554-8280. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mohammed Nuru 
Director 
 
Enc. 

  


